The American Legion

Department of France

Riley Leroy Pitts 

Post GR07

Minutes from the Monthly General Membership Meeting:  07 Dec 04

Opening Ceremonies: Commander Martens opened the meeting at 1955 hrs.  The meeting was held in the Burger King establishment in BFV due to the non-availability of a key to access the post home.

 Roll Call of Officers: There were 9 officers and 1 member present.  There was a quorum. 

Reading of the Minutes for Previous Meeting:  Minutes presented for the 09 Oct 04 meeting. Comrade Cochran made the motion for approval with Comrade Jaffa seconding.  Voted and Approved.  

Reading of the Finance Report:  The finance report was presented.  Comrade Cochran made the motion for approval with Comrade Ducharme seconding.  Voted and Approved.

Introduction of Prospective Members:  Comrade Dan Gores was introduced. He will be sworn in during the next General Membership meeting in Jan 05. 

Committee Reports:  

Americanism:  No Report.  

Children & Youth:  Comrade Cantu reported that he is all ready to give out the Xmas candies for the kids of Mannheim Community.  He continues to provide his twice a week visit to the Mannheim Elementary School helping out the 2nd graders under Ms. Williams.  

Membership:  Comrade Odom in the process of sending in transmittals for renewal members.  Comrade Odom has submitted a Letter of Resignation as Membership Chairman citing too many commitments and positions with the American Legion and not able to cope with the demands of the position.  Commander Martens has accepted his resignation. The membership chairman position is now vacant. 

Service Officer:  No report.  Position remains vacant.  

Graves Registration: Comrade Odom will send in the report to drop the deceased Comrade Lofton from the rolls.

Public Relations:  No change.  Comrade Ducharme has established the A/L GR07 post web site and needs input from the members for possible posting to the site. The web site address is: gr07.tripod.com and the email address is postgr07@yahoo.com.

House and Entertainment:  No report.

Auxiliary:  Comrade Odom reported that he is taking steps to resurrect the Auxiliary program shortly. 

Sons of the Legion (SAL):  Due to receive the latest membership standings for the Detachment of France broken down by Squadrons from the Dept of France SAL Adjutant.

Quartermaster:  No report. 

Scouting:   Received email from Troop Pack 137 asking fro assistance and point of contact.  Vice CDR Kane will conduct a follow-up.

Balloting on Applications:  Comrade Dan Gores, recruited by Comrade Cochran has been balloted and voted on as a new member. Comrade Ducharme made a motion, seconded by Comrade Beasley to vote him in as a new member. 

Sick Call Relief and Employment:  Comrade Don Cochran is pending a Medical Board and may be out of the army by Jun 2005.  Our new potential member’s wife, Mrs. Gores had colon surgery and is recovering.

Initiation of Candidates:  None. Comrade Gores will be initiated at the next opportune time due to the place was not appropriate to conduct the initiation.

Unfinished Business: 
1. Fund Raising.   Vouchers were submitted to the BSB to receive the $520.00 for the guard services provided for the Mannheim Bazaar from 10 – 13 Nov 04. 

2. Boys Scouts – It was discussed that the Boy Scouts may lose their post home in Funari. If that happens, our post sponsored Troop 137 will be welcomed to conduct their business at our post home.

3. Fisher’s House – The allocated  $100 check for the Fisher House in Landstuhl was turned-in. 

4. Early Bird Dinner and Christmas Party – scheduled for Dec 12 at a Chinese restaurant in Bensheim. Comrade Odom made the reservations and need the list of members who are interested in participating in the dinner. This will be free for those members who had renewed their membership and qualified under the Early Bird program. 

Correspondence:  

1. December 2004 Department of France Newsletter

2. Current USO Bulletin 

3. Current Mannheim MWR Goings On email.

New Business:  There was no new business.

Good of the Legion:  The next General Membership Meeting is set for 11 Jan 2005. 

Closing Ceremonies: Commander Martens adjourned the meeting at 2040 hrs.  A Department Executive meeting is TBD. 

Minutes prepared by:  Rey Ginete
                     Reviewed by:  Travis Martens



                                       Adjutant, AL GR07

                 Commander, AL GR07

